Basic Skills Committee Meeting 11.30.11

Present: Daniel Peck, John Dedinsky, Charity Bowles, Theresa Tran, Aaron Malchow,
Myo Myint, Sue Zeisler, Edith Castro, Sarah Sullivan, Jonathan Brennan, Tim Karas and Linda Retterath
(visitor: Mina Jahan)

1. Introduced: Edith Castro...our new student rep!

2. TED talk: “Can kids teach themselves?”
We talked about how important it is for people to be part of a group and that can
be a motivator for people. How can we help students feel part of a group?

3. Puente Programs at Mission:
Puente: Mission has received $40,000 to start this up for 3 years. Counselor
and English instructor: they work together; literature and so on related to the Latino
community; training in the summer and start in the Fall. People in the community work
as mentors. The English teacher/counselor work together with those students in
English 908, 1A, 1B. This is all still being developed.
Perhaps later an Asian student Puente program could be started and modeled
after the best practices of Puente. (There are adaptations for African American
students. Jonathan is interesting in researching this and seeing what sort of programs
are out there.)

4. Call for Nominations for the chair of the Basic Skills Committee:
Aaron, the BSI coordinators and Tim met and decided that the election of the
chair at our last meeting was a bit too hasty. We decided to discuss it again.
We could have a vice-chair, so that would help with continuity, if that person was
designated as the chair for the following year or it would be possible to have co-chairs
so that it isn’t too much of a burden for any one person. For individual projects there
could be “leads”.

5. Minutes from last meeting:
Aaron moved, Charity seconded that the minutes be approved. All voted in favor.
We will need to post the minutes ... will post in the regular committee area and
then have a link from BSI website. Linda agreed to follow up on this.

6. Student Equity Committee:
There are parts of their plan that tie in with this committee. They will be
communicating with us about those areas. Currently, Myo, Charity and Daniel are on
that committee, so we have good connections with it (although Myo will be off it next
semester).

7. Goals for this year:
We talked about how it would be good to limit our goals to 2.

Ideas that were discussed as possible goals:

!Some of the ideas from our discussions at our last meeting were: best practices,
studying what successful students do, peer study groups (formalizing, finding space,
tools, then letting them go on their own...Triesman at UCB), and collecting more data.

Peer Study Groups: Edith’s perspective...students need to be able to find who
they can work with. If a teacher puts the groups together it doesn’t really work.

Collecting Data: We should take ownership of this. This doesn’t have to be
limited to institutional data, but could include student interviews, “think alouds”, use of
video as evidence, surveys and CATs, and so on.

 Train the trainer models; Myo suggests that the 4 people who went to a workshop
this Spring should do a presentation. Mina has some good software/equipment to
record this.

Successful practice in other colleges: Having a regular colloquium...getting
faculty together to talk about best practices.

Having peer groups with other faculty... sharing ideas and helping each other;
this could be done in the Teaching and Learning Center.


Learning Community for faculty and then report out.

Orientation and taking basic skills classes early in a student’s educational career.
Does this help students to be more successful later on and does it help us retain the
students? Where should this discuss begin? It was suggested that maybe the
counselors should be asked to discuss this. There are many ramifications, as this
would require more FTE for these classes. Students also need to know about
orientation, so they can sign up for it.

Another suggestion was for there to be the opportunity for reading instructors to
brainstorm with a few content instructors ...they could create a lesson template. This
could become a topic for a colloquium.

Tutorial and ASC: group tutoring, launching online tutorial services next
semester, and they need the support and input of the departments and faculty from the
different departments. Mina wanted to let the committee know about these services and
the two faculty who work in that area.

First proposal: 

1. Go for the colloquium idea...many of the ideas could tie into that.

2. Peer study groups

Charity moved that these be our goals/Aaron seconded. It was voted unanimously that
we accept these two as our goals for the year.

8. Voting for the Chair:
The committee agreed to have co-chairs, one would continue on next year for
continuity; the two can decide between themselves who that will be.

Sue moved/Linda seconded and the committee voted for Aaron and Sarah as co-chairs
of the Basic Skills Committee for this year.

9. Agenda items for next meeting:
-timeline/smarter goals
-know which co-chair will be continuing as co-chair next year
 -people can email Sarah or Aaron about some ideas they have
-discuss how we want to set-up workshops/colloquiums in order to get the
greatest by-in (cycle through each division, meeting at their division’s meeting time?)
-when do we want to report out to the Academic Senate?

10. Next meetings: Feb. 8 and 29th
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11. Adjourned 4:03 pm
Submitted by Linda Retterath
